Office of the Archbishop 835 North Rush Street Chicago, IL 60611-2030 312:534:8230 archchicago.org

November 11, 2021

Reverend Jack Clair Misericordia Home 6300 North Ridge Avenue Chicago, IL 60660

Email: frjack@misericorida.com

Dear Father Clair.

With this letter, I am pleased to appoint you to the offices of President and Executive Director for Misericordia Home, effective December 1, 2021. This position is appointed by me, but overseen by the Board of Directors, and will replace your current appointment as Associate Executive Director and Administrator of Auxiliary Services.

Father Clair, thank you for your many years of service at Misericordia Home. Your work and the work of so many others at Misericordia Home offers a powerful witness to our faith and to the practice of mercy and the mission of charity. It is a core ministry for the Archdiocese. Since 2000, you have served side by side with Sister Rosemary Connelly in undertaking this work. You have both learned from her and served quite capably beside her. Earning her respect and confidence in recommending you as her successor is no small feat. Her spiritual witness and strong executive leadership have, no doubt, prepared you well to lead this important ministry. As you undertake this new commitment, please know that you have my strongest encouragement and support.

Thank you for your life and ministry as a priest of the Archdiocese of Chicago. Wishing you every blessing, with kind regards I remain,

Sincerely yours in Christ,

Archbishop of Chicago